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MANZARALI STATION                                    SINOP                                           KARAMURSEL

          MAIL-call - PRESERVING FORGOTTEN ASA MEMORIES
This newsletter is intended for the use of the ASA TURKEY Veteran's.  Comments or submissions to the DAYS OF OUR LIVES are most welcome. I will respond to all e-mails and will assist whenever needed, but reserve the right to edit for content and clarity and welcome any errors that may appear herein.
Your memoirs are most welcome to the DAYS OF OUR LIVES and is an effort on my part to preserve the stories and memories of Army Security Agency  veterans who served in Turkey.   My goal is to collect and to preserve the stories -- that we honor the ASA Turkey veterans and that we educate future generations about what it was like for us COLD WAR veteran's.  Someday someone, perhaps our grandkids or great grandkids or even relatives or genealogy buffs will want to what we did in our early lifetime.  However, information not shared is the same as information lost. Life has a way of accelerating as we get older. The days get shorter, and the list of promises to ourselves gets longer. Because we cram so much into our lives, we tend to schedule our headaches.. Most of us  live on a sparse diet of promises we make to ourselves when all the conditions are perfect!   One morning, we awaken, and all we have to show for our lives is a litany of  "I'm going to," "I plan on," and "Someday, when things are settled down a bit." Your privacy is extremely important.  I list only the YOB, RA or US numbers and the current HOR which can be found on the internet with ease.   For those worried about writing a BIO, lighten up.  For the most part – thieves send unsolicited e-mail that asks you for personal financial or identity information, such as Social Security number, passwords, or other identifiers, exercise extreme caution.   I personally am much more comfortable handing my credit card information to an online retailer than I am to a  waiter or clerk who is gone for so long with my credit card?  BUT, please keep in mind that the Internet is a universe unto itself and is a dang near veritable hell-hole filled with the faceless  thieves, scams, scam artists, frauds, and greedy people, etc.   In the old days, back when mail crossed the country in days, identity theft still took place.   Today, e-mail crosses the country at the speed of light.   The crooks do too.   Always report fraudulent or suspicious e-mail to your ISP and if you've been victimized, you should contact your local police or sheriff's department, and file a complaint with the FBI's Internet Fraud Complaint Center at http://www.IFCCFBI.gov. Google knows more about us than the FBI or the CIA or the NSA or any spy agency of any government. And nobody regulates it. When a company that holds digital dossiers on millions of people decides profits are more important than principles, we are all at risk.  With all of the above info known - if you wish not to receive future DOOL’s - please send that request to asagreenhornet@yahoo.com  - When you send an email to me - PLEASE include the word ASA in the subject line to insure that I open it and not mistake it for SPAM. Thank you- - -gH


The Editor:  GREEN, Elder RC (gH & Al), YOB: 1936, RA13513638, E7, 982/98C, Det 27, 1-15MY61, Det 120, MY-JL65,  Det 27,  JN66-OC67 & Det 4-4, OC67-NO68, (Patty), 3094 Warren Rd., Indiana, PA 15701, 724-349-7395, asagreenhornet@yahoo.com Ret 1SG, E8 – To read the back issues of the DOOL go to dool-1.tripod.com 
During the week of 4 May 2008 we visited Western Maryland and had a grand time. We stayed in Hagerstown – a small city that we had passed many times on our way to Fort Meade, etc and decided that it was time to visit there.  We stayed at the Four Points by Sheraton Hotel – a stone throw off I-70 – and enjoyed the facilities there. 
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The above photo was taken at the Hagerstown Suns baseball game vs the Greensboro Grasshoppers.  Hagerstown is a Class A farm team of the Washington Nationals in the South Atlantic League.  Greensboro, NC is a farm team of the Florida Marlins. 
At the game we met Tony Tarasco who is aka Tony Tabasco.  He is the hitting coach for the Suns and  is a former major league outfielder for the Atlanta Braves, Montreal Expos, Baltimore Orioles, Cincinnati Reds, New York Yankees, and New York Mets from 1993 to 2002. He also played for the Hanshin Tigers in the Japanese Central League.

He is most famous for trying to catch a fly ball hit by Derek Jeter in the 8th inning of Game 1 of the 1996 American League Championship Series between Tarasco's Orioles and the opposing Yankees.  Instead, 12-year old-fan Jeffrey Maier reached over the fence and caught the ball. A home run was called, although the correct call was likely fan interference. The play was considered a turning point in the series, which the Yankees won.

We visited  Fort Frederick State Park on 6 May 2008.  Fort Frederick is located in  Western Maryland in Washington County, near the Potomac River.  The fort was built in 1756 to protect English settlers from the French and their Indian allies until 1763.  We were amazed  at its large size and solid stone walls. The fort was also used during the Revolutionary War as a prison for Hessian and British soldiers.  It also was a post for Union troops during the Civil War.  Below is an aerial view of Fort Frederick.
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                    Below is three photo’s taken at Fort Frederick.
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We also visited the South Mountain State Battlefield where on 14 September 1862 the first major battle of the Civil War fought in Maryland and was waged 3 days before Antietam. The Rebs suffered more than 6000 casualties on the South Mountain engagement.  South Mountain is located near Hagerstown, MD. 

The Battle of South Mountain lasted one day.  Lee realized his campaign could not possibly continue and relayed word to his generals to proceed to Sharpsburg and then continue its withdrawal back into Virginia. After pulling his army back behind the Antietam Creek, Lee decided to hold his ground. It was there that McClellan found him waiting when the Federal army attacked on the morning of 17 September 1862. The horrific conflict that resulted would go down as the single bloodiest day in American history. After this defeat at Antietam Lee ordered a retreat back into Virginia, and several more years of war. The Antietam battle marked another missed opportunity where Lee’s army could have been divided and defeated, possibly bringing about an early end to the war. On the heels of the Yankee success at Antietam, President Lincoln issued the Emancipation Proclamation, thereby elevating the destruction of slavery to preservation of the Union as official Northern war aims. McClelland was relieved of his command by Lincoln and replaced by Grant.
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On 7 May 2008 we slowly rode around the  8.5 mile roads through the fields of Antietam where unit monuments and plaques are scattered throughout the battlefield.  It was called Antietam because the Antietam Creek runs thru the battlefield. The town of Sharpsburg was nearby and many still refer to the battle as Sharpsburg. It was  the bloodiest one day battle in American history and took place on 17 September 2008 where 23,110 were either killed, wounded of missing after 12 hours of savage combat.  
The below photo was taken at the Washington County Playhouse in Hagerstown, MD just prior to the stage performance of Oklahoma which we thoroughly enjoyed. The playhouse also served a buffet prior to the show and the performers also served as waiters and waitresses.
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                                    DD-214
                          Here is the website to request a copy of your DD-214.                       
                                http://www.archives.gov/veterans/evetrecs/

Look at the left side of the home page , then click the DD-214 block and it'll bring you to where you sign in for two copies of your DD-214.  Fill out the form and then you will receive a Service Request Number and then print the request.  You will then sign, date and mail that page to NPRC WEB, 9700 Page Ave., St. Louis, MO 63132-5100

                                                          TAPS

                                Memorial Day
Meaning of Flag Draped Coffin 
	All Americans should be given this lesson Those who think that America is an arrogant nation should really reconsider that thought. Our founding fathers used GOD's word and teachings to establish our Great Nation and I think it' . igh time Americans get re-educated about this Nation's history. Pass it along and be proud of the country we live in and even more proud of those who serve to protect our "GOD GIVEN" rights and freedoms. 

I hope you take the time to read this ... To understand what the flag draped coffin really means ... Here is how to understand the flag that laid upon it and is surrendered to so many widows and widowers. 
Do you know that at military funerals, the 21-gun salute stands for the sum of the numbers in the year 1776? 
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Have you ever noticed the honor guard pays meticulous attention to correctly folding the United States of America Flag 13 times? You probably thought it was to symbolize the original 13 colonies, but we learn something new every day! 
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The 1st fold of the flag is a symbol of life.
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The 2nd fold is a symbol of the belief in eternal life. 
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The 3rd fold is made in honor and remembrance of the veterans departing the ranks who gave a portion of their lives for the defense of the country to attain peace throughout the world. 
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The 4th fold represents the weaker nature, for as American citizens trusting in God, it is to Him we turn in times of peace as well as in time of war for His divine guidance.
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The 5th fold is a tribute to the country, for in the words of Stephen Decatur, "Our Country, in dealing with other countries, may she always be right; but it is still our country, right or wrong." 
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The 6th fold is for where people's hearts lie. It is with their heart that They pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States Of America, and the Republic for which it stands, one Nation under God, indivisible, with Liberty and Justice for all. 
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The 7th fold is a tribute to its Armed Forces, for it is through the Armed Forces that they protect their country and their flag against all her enemies, whether they be found within or without the boundaries of their republic.
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The 8th fold is a tribute to the one who entered into the valley of the shadow of death, that we might see the light of day.
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The 9th fold is a tribute to womanhood, and Mothers. For it has been through their faith, their love, loyalty and devotion that the character of the men and women who have made this country great has been molded. 
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The 10th fold is a tribute to the father, for he, too, has given his sons and daughters for the defense of their country since they were first born.
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The 11th fold represents the lower portion of the seal of King David and King Solomon and glorifies in the Hebrews eyes, the God of Abraham, Isaac and Jacob.
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The 12th fold represents an emblem of eternity and glorifies, in the Christians eyes, God the Father, the Son and Holy Spirit.
The 13th fold, or when the flag is completely folded, the stars are uppermost reminding them of their nations motto, "In God We Trust." 

After the flag is completely folded and tucked in, it takes on the appearance of a cocked hat, ever reminding us of the soldiers who served under General George Washington, and the Sailors and Marines who served under Captain John Paul Jones, who were followed by their comrades and shipmates in the Armed Forces of the United States, preserving for them the rights, privileges and freedoms they enjoy today. 



 
                                               THE ASA TURKEY PATCHES
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                                                 No. 3263

                             UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

                                                     and

                                               TURKEY

Agreement (with two Minutes of Understanding) relative to the implementation of the Agreement between the Parties to the North Atlantic Treaty regarding the

status of their forces. Signed at Ankara, on 23 June 1954

                                   Official texts of the Agreement: English and Turkish.

                                   Official text of the minutes of understanding: English.

                                   Registered by the United States of America on 13 April 1956.

                                  ÉTATS-UNIS D'AMÉRIQUE

                                                        et

                                                 TURQUIE

Accord (avec deux Procès-verbaux d'interprétation) relative à la mise en oeuvre de la Convention entre les États Parties au Traité de l'Atlantique Nord sur le statut

de leurs forces. Signé à Ankara, le 23 juin 1954

                                       Textes officiels de l'Accord: anglais et turc.

                                       Texte officiel des procès-verbaux d'interprétation: anglais.

                                       Enregistré par les États-Unis d'Amérique le 13 avril 1956.

                               192, 194 & 196 United Nations — Treaty Series 1956

No. 3263. AGREEMENT 1 BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA AND THE REPUBLIC OF TURKEY RELATIVE TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE PARTIES TO THE NORTH ATLANTIC TREATY REGARDING THE STATUS OF THEIR FORCES. 2 SIGNED AT ANKARA, ON 23 JUNE 1954

For the implementation of the "Agreement Between the Parties to the North Atlantic Treaty, Regarding the Status of their Forces", dated June 19, 1951, 2 the two Governments have agreed as follows :

1. All persons who are relatives of, and in accordance with United States laws or regulations, depending for support upon and actually residing with any member of a United States force or the civilian component, except those who are not United States citizens, shall also be considered dependents and will be treated in all respects as those persons denned in Article I, paragraph 1, sub-paragraph c, of the aforesaid NATO Agreement.

2. For the purpose of the application of the aforesaid NATO Agreement and of the provisions of this Agreement, persons "who are in the employ of" the United States armed services, within the meaning of Article 1-1. (b) of the aforesaid NATO Agreement, and without prejudice to the other requirements of that Article, shall include employees of United States military organizations, employees of United States Government departments, Post Exchanges, and recreational organizations for military personnel, Red Cross and United Services Organization personnel, and technical representatives of contractors with the United States forces who are assigned to United States military organizations in Turkey. All of these persons are subject to United States military law. Should any other specific categories become involved, the United States Government would wish to discuss their inclusion in this paragraph with the authorities of the Turkish Government.

3. Residence documents to the members of the civilian component and the dependents described in paragraph 1 of this Agreement, as well as the dependents described in Article I, paragraph 1, sub-paragraph c, of the Agreement regarding the Status of NATO Forces, will be issued without fees, except for administrative expenses incurred in issuing the documents.

4. It is the agreed understanding of the Parties that reasonable quantities of provisions, supplies and other goods imported for the exclusive use of United States personnel, directly by special military agencies of the United States, such as post exchanges, commissaries, and officers' clubs, shall be accorded duty-free entry under the terms of Article XI, paragraph 4, of the aforesaid NATO Agreement in accordance with arrangements to be agreed with the appropriate Turkish authorities. It is understood that such provisions, supplies and other goods will be subject to agreed certification by an authorized United States official, and to

inspection by Turkish customs for conformance with the certificates which shall be drawn up in accordance with the agreed arrangements mentioned above. It is further agreed that such special military agencies as post exchanges, commissaries, and officers' clubs will be permitted to operate at agreed locations without licenses,

inspections or taxes and other charges. Categories of articles to be agreed between appropriate United States and Turkish authorities may be sold by these official United States military agencies only to authorized United States personnel.  Administrative measures shall be taken by United States military authorities, in cooperation with the appropriate Turkish authorities, to prevent the resale or transfer in any way of merchandise sold under the provisions of this paragraph to persons not entitled to purchase items from such agencies, and generally to prevent the abuse of the facilities provided for in this paragraph.

5. In the implementation of Article XI of the aforesaid NATO Agreement, with respect to the duty-free entry of personal and household effects, it is understood that the free importation of such effects will be permitted from two months prior to six months after the arrival of the individual concerned or of any of his dependents.

6. It is understood that sales of personal and household effects and automobiles, taking place between individuals entitled to customs-free entry, are not subject to Turkish taxes.

7. It is understood that in the case of any damages in Turkey, caused by persons referred to in paragraph 2 above who are not paid from appropriations made to the United States Department of Defense, which require, under the provisions of Article VIII of the aforesaid NATO Agreement, the payment of an amount in order to satisfy the claimant with respect to such damages, the Turkish Government shall pay such amount. Procedures with respect to the reimbursement to the Turkish Government of such amounts shall be the subject of special

arrangements agreed between the two Governments.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF the respective representatives, duly authorized for the purpose, have signed the present Agreement.

DONE at Ankara, Turkey, in duplicate, in the English and Turkish languages, each of which shall be of equal authenticity, this twenty-third day of June, 1954.

For the Government of the United States of America:

For the Government of the Republic of Turkey :

Avra M. WARREN & F. KÔPRÛLU

[SEAL] [SEAL]

MINUTE OF UNDERSTANDING WITH RESPECT TO PARAGRAPH FOUR OF THE "AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA AND THE REPUBLIC OF TURKEY RELATIVE TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 'AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE PARTIES TO THE NORTH ATLANTIC TREATY REGARDING THE STATUS OF THEIR FORCES' "

It is not the intention of the Turkish Government to prohibit the sale of articles normally sold through United States special military agencies.

MINUTE OF UNDERSTANDING REGARDING PARAGRAPH 7 OF THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE REPUBLIC OF TURKEY AND THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA RELATIVE TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE "AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE PARTIES TO THE NORTH ATLANTIC TREATY REGARDING THE STATUS OF THEIR FORCES "

It is understood that the United States Government is able to accept responsibility for repayment only with respect to claims arising from the acts of employees paid from appropriated funds of the Department of Defense. With respect to claims arising from the acts of all other members of the civilian component it is understood that the United States will exercise its good offices to make satisfactory arrangements with the responsible entities for reimbursing the Turkish Government. However, the United States Government under existing laws can accept no financial liability with respect to the latter category of claims.

                                                BEYANNAME 
All ASA Turkey vet’s still remember the BEYANNAME word because it was continuiously referred to by those in charge that abuse of either - could result in serious penalties. The STATUS OF FORCES Agreement made certain that scarce items brought into Turkey either hand carried or in hold baggage be declared on a “Beyanname File”.   Also beyanname items bought in the PX were controlled by a 3 part 
sales slip with one forwarded to the Provost Marshall Office (PMO) for record keeping. A customs tag was attached to all packages received thru the APO and a beyanname form had to be filled out and sent to the PMO. Beyanname items sold to Turk Nationals had to be cleared thru the Customs Liaison Agency with proper permission obtained from Turkish authorities and that all import or customs taxes are paid before selling to the buyer. Also beyanname items bought or sold between GI’s must be reported to 
the PMO  The out-processing SOP was to not buy, sell or transfer beyanname items 5 weeks prior to departure and report to the PMO and complete the beyanname paper-work which is necessary to clear Turkish Customs and receive a Beyanname Exit authorization.
                                                THE  2008
                                   ASA TURKEY 

                      REUNION WILL BE AT NORFOLK, VA
             at the Lake Wright hotel complex

                Exit 282 off I-64 East or West 

                 28 September – 2 October
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The Lake Wright hotel complex is a very unique property offering 2 different hotels connected with the main lobby. The Quality Suites are the hi-rise building in the above photo and the Sleep Inn area is behind the drive up on the right. The Lake Wright complex is the ‘only’ hotel in all of Hampton Roads with an 18-hole championship golf course on the premises – plus a driving range, putting and practice greens, all within walking distance of your room.

THE ATTIRE FOR THE REUNION IS INFORMAL, BUT IN GOOD TASTE.  Bring your memorabilia (albums, slides, patches, etc) with you and display in the hospitality room 
SLEEP INN – One bedroom with 2 double beds or 1 king bed, coffeemaker, iron and full-sized ironing board, hair dryer, desk 25” remote controlled color TV with complimentary cable and HBO, free local calls, telephone with data port, free HSIA, walk-in oversized showers (no tubs), and a complimentary full hot breakfast buffet  for each person in that room per overnight stay.  each morning . The special rate is $85. and that includes all taxes and a daily hot buffet breakfast for all - for a SLEEP INN room. To make your SLEEP INN reservation call 1-800-753-3746.
THE QUALITY SUITES  - Two rooms with either 2 double beds or 1 king bed plus a pull-out bed in the other room.  Price:  $112.87 and that includes all taxes and a hot breakfast buffet for all.  To make your Quality Suites reservation call 1-800-228-5151. 

           The above rates are valid 3 days before and 3 days after reunion

                                  PROPOSED AGENDA FOR THE REUNION  

The agenda is still being tweeked for the 2008 reunion.  A plated breakfast has been negotiated with the room rates that also includes all the taxes and gratuities.  You will be able to bring the breakfast meal to the hospitality room and mingle with your old friends.  The hotel will insure that coffee will be available in the hospitality room throughout the reunion.  The hospitality room will be stocked with a variety of soda’s and beer.  Also available will be wine, raki, meat and veggie trays and numerous 
snacks.

                                 TAKE A MOMENT AND REGISTER TODAY

To make SLEEP INN reservation call 1-800-753-3746 or for QUALITY SUITES call 1-800-228-5151 and state that you will be attending the ASA Turkey reunion and what type of room you desire and mention if you have any special requirements.  
Day One

Sunday – 28 September

Check in time is 1500 hours.  

The hospitality room will be open and stocked with snacks, & beverages.  The memorabilia table will be available for attendees to display their memory keepers.

                              There are no scheduled activities  

       Upon registering the following monies will be collected based on your desires:

               Mike Comroe has volunteered to man the registration processing.  

REGISTRATION FEE:  $10 pp

Monday nite meal:  $17.50 pp
Tuesday TOURS:  MacArthur Memorial, Nauticus, Barttleship Wiscosin & Victory Rover cruise:  $25 pp 
Wednesday BANQUET: $30 pp 

Raffle tickets ($3 per ticket or 3 for $10)   

Patty and I will be available in the hospitality room to help in your planning and schedules. We are looking for volunteers to man the hospitality room. If interested, please send me an email.  Dinner that evening will be at a restaurant of your choice and at your expense. There are many nearby restaurants about 5 minutes by car from the Lake Wright complex.  
Day Two

Monday – 29 September

The hospitality room will open at 0600 and be open all day. Everyone will be able to enjoy a free hot breakfast (6:30-10 am) in the hospitality room.

Depart Lake Wright for the mile trip to THE GRATE STEAK Restaurant at 235 N. Military Hwy, Norfolk. The time will be announced later.  

                                    MENU:  Choice of Three steaks:or Prime Rib  

                                  7 oz. Top Sirloin $17.50 inclusive

                                  7 oz. Marinated Top Sirloin $17.50 inclusive

                                  7 oz. New York Strip: $17.50 inclusive

                                  6-8 oz. Petite Cut Prime Rib 

All of the above entrees include a fresh greens salad bar and your choice of a baked potato or steamed vegetable of the day.  You can have fun cooking your steak over a charcoal grill or the cook will cook it for you.  Patty and I had fun cooking ours.

                      Go to www.thegratesteak.com for additional information. 

Day Three
Tuesday – 30 September

The hospitality room will open at 0600 for a hot buffet breakfast.  The buffet will close at 10 am and the hospitality room will remain open all day.

9:30 am:  Depart via POV’s for downtown Norfolk for a 10 am boarding of the Victory Rover for a 2 hour narrated cruise on the Elizabeth River past the world’s most powerful Armada.
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This tour is the best way to get up close and personal and witness the world's largest Navy Armada in the world for an exciting look at aircraft carriers, destroyers, submarines and other U.S. Navy vessels protecting our nation everyday. 

Day Four

Wednesday – 1 October

0600-1000  - Free HOT buffet breakfast in the hospitality room

1000-1300 – Free time to explore local sites

1300-1400 – Meeting to discuss the DOOL & possible reunion site for 2009

1700-1715 – Report to the Banquet room

1715-1720 -- Invocation by Jim Houghton

1720-1730 -- Paul Aspinwall reads the TAPS names

1730-1745 – Guest speaker

1745-1800 – Guest speaker

1800-1900 – Plated meal

1900-   ?    -- Entertainment


               Other options available in the Norfolk area 

            Naval Air Station Oceana at Virginia Beach 
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Visit the world’s largest Master Jet Base.  This visit includes an opportunity to see the latest Navy Fighter/Attack Hornet aircraft and will give you a new outlook on fighter pilots.
                    THE PADDLEWHEEL FERRY TO PORTSMOUTH
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The Paddlewheel Ferry is a quick and 

inexpensive way to view the Norfolk 

and Portsmouth waterfronts. Service 

is offered year-round, every 30 minute

from Waterside and Portsmouth’s 

North Landing. A one-way trip costs 

50 cents for seniors and handicapped.

Call 757-222-6100 or www.hrtransit.org
                                                   VIRGINIA BEACH

When on the famous oceanfront of Virginia Beach you will have the opportunity to walk the 3 mile beach and observe the graceful arcs of bottlenose dolphins and observe  and hear and see the F-18’s circling and making their landing approaches to the Oceana Naval Air Station touch and go routines. 

                                                          THE NORFOLK ZOO

                                              THE NORFOLK BOTANICAL GARDEN

                                       THE MACARTHUR MEMORIAL AND MUSEUM

                                 THE DOWNTOWN CHRYSLER MUSEUM OF ART
                                                        THE BUSCH GARDENS

                                                                 YORKTOWN

I THANK YOU FOR TAKING THE TIME TO LEARN ABOUT THE 2008 REUNION
                THOSE WHO HAVE SIGNED UP TO ATTEND THE REUNION

AUSBROOKS, Cecil & Elaine, 059, Det 4, 65-66, 8552 Doveton Circle, Vienna, VA 22182 703-356-7247,  auscb@cox.net
ASPINWALL, Paul, Supply Det 4, 13JAN65-22DEC65, 14 Quail Ridge Dr., Madison, WI 53717, 608-831-0670, asp@us.ibm.com
BARNDT, Ernest & Fran, Motor Pool E3-E4 Det 4, MR56-MY57 & E4-E5, WO1 Det 27, MR59-JL61, 18107 Meadow Creek Drive, Eagle River, Alaska 99577, 907-694-3645, CELL-907-227-2455, barndt@alaska,net
BERGMANN, Chuck & Helen, 058 Det 27, MY66-DE67, 29813 Foote Rd.,  Bay Village, OH 44140, 440-871-5346 & 1-800-730-9277,  cbergmann@inspectionengineering.com 

GREEN, Elder RC & Patty, 982, Det 27, 1-15MY61, JN 1966-OC1967 & 4-4, OC67-NO68, 3094 Warren Road., Indiana, PA 15701, 724-349-7395, asagreenhornet@yahoo.com 

GREEN, Ralph & Carol, 52 Penn Dr., Blairsville, PA 724-459-9664
HOLLOWELL, Herbert P Jr., 058 Det 4, 58-59, 4845 Cullen Rd., Virginia Beach, VA 23455, 757-460-0294, hhollowell@aol.com
JONES, Luther Mack & Edna, 058, Det 27, MR63-AU64, 307 Magnolia Dr., Sunset Beach, NC 28468,  910 575 4562, cell 910-612-5303, edmac@atmc.net
LAS, Walt & Theresa, 058, Det 27, NO62-AU64, 2 Vincent Dr., Parsippany, NJ 07054, 973-263-0911, wrl300m@yahoo.com
Mc OWEN, John & Anna Rita, 056/057/058/059 Det 4, 60-61,1691 Bristol Rd, Southampton, PA 18966 215-322-5292, jmcow@vjhms.org
PRUITT, Bill & Carolyn,  76Y Det 4, AU64-JL65 & NO76-OC77, 350 Steeplechase Dr., ,  Campbellsville, KY 42178, 270-465-6371,   bobcarol1@windstream.net  

SALCIDO, Don, 058 Det 27, 66-AU67, 590 Azalea St., Chula Vista, CA 91911, 619-421-3139, donsalcido@att.net

INDEX – In alphabetical order

ALPERT, Brian, 054 Det 4, 29MY64-30AP65, New York, NY
BERGMANN, Chuck, 058 Det 27, MY66-DE67, Bay Village, OH

BOUFFARD, Gil, 98J Det 4, 66-67 & 71-72, Manteca, CA

BRYAN, Clark, 988, Det 27, OC66-NO67, & Det 4-4, NO67-15JN69, Webster, NY

CARPENTER, Chuck, 05H Det 4-4, OC68-NO70, Great Bend, KS

CARRICK, Ernie, 711/716, Huntsville, AL

ERICKSON, Ron, 059, Det 27, MY61-DE62, Independence, MO

GISSELL, Cliff, 058, Det 4, MY60-AP61, Vinemont, AL

GLUBKA, Roger, 72B Det 27, FE64-JL65, Honolulu, HI

HARTRANFT, Bill, 058, Det 27, 18OC62-27JL64, Ocean City, NJ

HOLLOWELL, Herb, 058, Det 4, 58-59, Virginia Beach, VA

HOUGHTON , Jim, Det 4, MR56-AP57, Johnstown, PA

HULL, James, MP, Det 27, NO63-JN64, Edmond, OK

ISLER, Rod, 05H, Det 4-4,15OC68-70, Annapolis, MD

KENNARD, Bill, Det 4, 76-77, RV’ers in MO
KNIEF, Ron, 056 Det 4, OC59-JA60, Bessemer, MI
LAS, Walt, 058 Det 27, NO62-AU64, Parsippany, NJ

NOVACHECK, Lou, Det 4, 81-82, Cudahy, WI

PRUITT, Bill, 76Y, Det 4, AU64-JL65 & NO76-OC77,  Campbellsville, KY

STUBBS, Steve, 286 Det 4, OC63-OC64, Lowell, NC
WAITE, Daryl, Det 66, DE63-JA65, Carthage, IL

WALCHER, Steve, Det 4, 69-70, Decatur, IL

WOLFF, Walt, S-4, Det 27,  NO62-JN66, Wilmington, DE

ALPERT, Brian YOB 1944 RA19766940 E3-E4 054 Det 4, 29MY64-30AP65, (Sakoto), 202 East 42nd St., New York, NY 10017, 212-490-2232, balpert1@nyc.rr.com - Elder - How are you doing? Hope all is well. I got DOOL #186 today and noticed it did not contain the convoy photo I sent to you awhile back. Did you receive it? I sent a copy to Bill Simon and he has included it on the web page I have on his site. http://www.tuslogdet4.com/sinop/alpert/alpert.htm
I just found that photo. For some reason I did not remember taking any pictures from when I left Sinop and from when I was in Southern Italy. I did have shots from when I was later sent up north and just figured I had had to ship the camera with all my other PX bought stuff.

You're doing a great job and I hope you will keep it up. Let me know if you want the picture. So many of us came or went via that convoy I thought I would help folksremember painful memories.
BERGMANN, Chuck (JC) YOB 1943 E4 058 Det 27, MY66-DE67, (Helen), 29813 Foote Rd.,  Bay Village, OH 44140, 440-871-5346 & 1-800-730-9277,  cbergmann@inspectionengineering.com 

Elder:  -  Helen and I have hotel reservations made at the Quality Suites for Saturday September 27 and will be departing early Thursday October 2. See you then
BOUFFARD, Gil, YOB 1941, E5-E6, 98J Det 4, 66-67 & 71-72, 1155 West Center Street #52, Manteca, CA 95337, 209-824-6757, gbouffard@jps.net, E7 Ret

Who da heck is.... I am Gil Bouffard and I am older than dirt.  I am an ex-ASA guy who has spent over 4 decades in the SIGINT and Multi-Sensor Data Fusion world.  My first assignment after training school at Fort Monmouth was to the 318th USASA Battalion's Det J-1 at Schneeberg, Germany.  After a short stay, I became a member of a 12 man ESGX-3 (MLQ-24) field team travelling the East-West German and Czechoslovakian border.  This was at a heightened time of tension, as the East German military had cut off access to the West.

In August of 1961, I and my compatriots found ourselves in, what could have become an untenable position.  The East Germans were fortifying their border with the West and not allowing any East German citizens to leave.

Our little detachment was percariously located in a section of WEST Germany that jutted into East Germany!  The area was bordered on the North by  the Elbe River.   The East/West border then veered West again making our location a border peninsula.

I was a crewmember flying in a specially configured C-131 with the Air Force at White Sands Missile Range (Holloman AFB), NM.  We performed missile range monitoring missions.  I later served as a special unit member attached to Fleet Air Reconnaissance Squadron ONE (VQ-1) at Naval Air Station Atsugi, Japan.  While attached to VQ-1,  I had the unpleasant experience of observing the wreckage of the aircraft (EC-121) that the North Koreans shot out of the sky as it lay strewn on the Hangar deck in front of our working area.  Our unit provided the back end crew for specially configured Douglas EA-3B Skywarriors.

I taught ELINT Analysis at Fort Devens.  I also served as a Signals Intelligence advisor to a Naval Reserve Intelligence Unit at Norfolk, VA.

I was always given the choice of Sinop or Shemya and opted for Sinop every time.  At Sinop I was able to go off base, even if it was only to the town at the bottom of the hill.
I did return trips to TUSLOG Det-4 at Sinop, Turkey. My first trip to Sinop was when Hippodrome was called Bankhead III.  Six years later I came back and Bankhead III was called Hippodrome. I also worked in Ops on Musketeer Cathy III and had a stint or two at KBOK 

Everytime I arrived at Det-4,  I was told that it was a hardship tour.  The first time I was there, we had 16mm movies and if the weather was good, regular mail.  The food was ok and the barracks were pretty good. However, NO ONE was permitted to bring their families.  My last tour at Sinop began like all the others.  I was told that it was a hardship tour.  We now had regular movies, the mail service "had improved," and because one of the base commanders had refused to accept the assignment unless his wife went with him, WOMEN!   Of course there were also military women assigned to the base, but now there were Dependents!  The kind of dependents who just loved being fawned over by so many men!  This was not a good thing.  It was easier to take when it was "a hardship tour."

I served in The EW Office at USASAPAC, Hawaii and the LANTCOM ELINT Center, Norfolk VA.  My farewell tour was in the Tactical SIGINT Branch at HQ USAREUR in Heidelberg Germany.  After my military service I worked in the defense industry for  GTE, Corvus Systems in Virginia and Ford Aerospace/Loral/ Lockheed Martin Western Development Lab’s on the Contingency Airborne Reconnaissance System (CARS).

I have been a member of the Association of Old Crows since 1971 and most recently served as the Northern Pacific Region Director of the AOC.  I have been a member of many military and intelligence organizations.

I served as the organizer of the A-3 Skywarrior 50th Anniversary Celebration in October 2002.

In 2002 I took over the stewardship of the CounterMeasures Association.  The CounterMeasures Assoc is a historical organization dedicated to maintaining the history of RADAR/Signals Intelligence/Electronic CounterMeasures operations as seen and related by individual participants in the black art of Electronic Warfare.

I have been involved in auto racing since I was a teenager. I wrote profile articles for my school newspaper. I found other outlets for my enthusiasm, while in the military. Writing freelance articles and exhibiting my auto racing paintings in art shows from Virginia to Connecticut and Florida.

I have continued my involvement in auto racing, writing for a couple of magazines and researching the life and times of America's first professional Formula One racing driver, Harry Schell, for a biography. 

I also arranged two tributes to America's First Formula One World Champion, Phil Hill.

Activities for the American Auto Racing Writers and Broadcasters Association (AARWBA), consisted of Press Breakfasts at Laguna Seca and Sears Point (CA), and a tribute to the organizer of the Monterey Historic Automobile Races, Steve Earle, on the Twentieth Anniversary of the event.  Go to www.fastlinesinternational.com to view my website.
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See, I told you I was older than dirt!  The forehead just keeps getting longer and longer

and the chins get deeper and deeper. One of these years I will attend a ASA Turkey reunion.
BRYAN, Clark, YOB 1943 E4-E5 988.1662 (Bulgarian), Det 27, OC66-NO67, & 4-4, NO67-15JN69, (Althea), 918 Dibbles Trail, Webster, NY 14580, 585-671-8906, cbryan1@rochester.rr.com  Both are Ret USN CDR’s (05’s) PRIVATE
     The following e-mail was sent from Airlee Owens to Clark Bryan who sent it to me.

Hi Clark,  A belated Memorial Day greeting to you.
I went to Syracuse University for my [USAF] training as a Russian linguist.  I arrived there for the class that began in December 1959 and finished up in September 1960.
 

I served my first tour of duty at a ground listening post at Karamursel, Turkey.  Karamursel is at the southeastern side of the Sea of Marmara, about 60 miles from Istanbul.  While I was at Karamursel the Air Force sent out a request for volunteers to head up a new reconnaissance outfit.  The outfit would be flying in the very first RC-135 reconnaissance aircraft and they wanted experienced men to start up the outfit.  There were about 25 volunteers at my Karamursel base but only two of us were selected.  As it turned out it was probably one of the best decisions I ever made.
 

After six months of training which included Escape and Evasion, Survival, Simulated Border Crossings, Prisoner of War training, etc. I was sent to Eielson Air Force Base, 26 miles out from Fairbanks, Alaska.  There I had to go through Arctic Survival Training.  
 

My squadron commander was a young captain on the rise.  He was promoted to Major while I was there and ultimately became a Major General and commander of the whole Air Force Intelligence business.  He was a great leader and just died last year.
 

I flew 49 missions out of Eielson AFB for a total of 547 hours of flight time.  We flew mostly along the Kamchatka Peninsula looking for weak spots in the Soviet defenses.  We flew missions over to the Barents Sea to monitor the Soviet nuclear testing which they were conducting on the island of Novaya Zemlya.  And we also monitored all space shots which impacted on Kamchatka.  In the early days of the program they launched from Tyura Tam and landed on Kamchatka.  We would scramble and fly down and pick up all the telemetry.  Supposedly Francis Gary Powers was shot down while he was trying to find and photograph Tyura Tam on May Day 1960.
 

My aircraft was attacked on one occasion necessitating aborting the mission.  We followed the fighter on his attack run until he locked onto the target and then we hit the emergency button and yelled, "Lock on!  Lock on!  Lock on!"  The pilot who was not allowed to come into our area on the aircraft knew what to do.  We were flying at 32,000 feet and he threw up the flaps, dropped the nose gear, etc. which slowed us down tremendously.  The fighter shot past us and we dropped 27,000 feet in less than one minute.  It was an exciting night.
 

Many of our missions were ferret flights which were designed to cause the Soviets to activate their air defense systems, scramble fighters, activate their surface to air missile systems, etc. so we could see how good they were.  The intelligence we gathered was forwarded to the National Security Agency and then onto the subscribers to the intelligence.  The Strategic Air Command would use the intelligence to determine where the best entry spots would be in case they had to launch against the Soviet Union.
 

I have a website dedicated to my Air Force brethren at: www.silent-warriors.com
Incidentally, half of our operation at Karamursel, Turkey were Navy Communication Technicians who monitored the Soviet Navy in the Black Sea.
 

In brotherhood, Airlee Owens
CARPENTER, Chuck (The Biker) E4 05H Det 4-4, OC68-NO70, (Tomi), 3200 26th St., Great Bend, KS 67530, 620-792-6278, camelot@carrollsweb.com 

          [Chuck sent the below Memorial Day message to his former Det 4-4 friends]

With fond memories I pray that you all will have a great Memorial Day and may we alwayspause and remember those that paid the ultimate sacrifice and those that have gone on before us to allow our Freedom and ability to enjoy the weekend. We also 
pause to pray for those troops that are in service to our Great Nation at this very moment. Freedom is not Free!  May God Bless You and Your families. We were soldiers once and yes young and still are at heart. Chuck Carpenter                                              
CARRICK, Ernest E. (Ernie) DET 4 1957-1958, YOB: 1936, E3-E4, 711/716, (Betty), 6111 Fairfield Dr. Huntsville, AL 35811, 256-852- 6180, ecbccar@surfbest.net  [image: image21.jpg]



Above is Betty and Ernie Carrick at the 2007 Myrtle Beach reunion and we’re wondering what the heck he’s saying is this size.  Surely not.  It looks like Betty is trying to correct you….
ERICKSON, Ron, YOB: 1940, E3-E4, 059, Det 27, MY61-DE62, (Kathy), 17204 E 37th Terrace, Independence, MO 64055, 816-373-3349, rke3349@cs.com - Hi Elder.  Just a note to say I just read DOOL#186. You do a lot of work for the rest of us Turks. Sorry but I will not be able to attend the 2008 reunion.  As you remember I am a big NASCAR fan and that weekend is the race here at Kansas Speedway. I won't be able to see my OLD bud comroe and all other Det 27 pals but maybe IN 2009. You always have a way to pick great sites and along the Atlantic Coast areA many places to chose from. I'm still very involved with post 21 American Legion doing KP as I do it so well.  Largest post in Missouri.  Starting to get a lot of younger vets joining up but sad to say a lot of WWll, and Korean vets are going on to duty up above. Will be putting out flags again for all vets in a few weeks.  A yearly tradition for our post at a couple cemetery's.  later Ron Erickson
GISSELL, Clifford John Max, YOB: 1942, RA19546124, E2-E4, 058, Det 4, MY60-AP61, (LuAnn), 240 County Rd 1285, Vinemont, AL 35179, 256-734-9637, cib.cmb@hughes.net BPED: 17AU59

Elder, - I’m happy to announce that Whiskey Creek Press www.whiskeycreekpress.com has released my latest novel, The Red Dragon. It’s an action/thriller novel that takes place during the Vietnam War. 

 

The story pits a North Vietnamese Regiment advised by Russian Spetsnaz Captain Yuri Zhukov against an American Special Forces team operating a border camp.  Zhukov, a student of medieval military history, greatly admires the most fearsome commanders of that period, those who fought the Ottoman Turk invasion of the Balkan states. 

 

As the two sides battle for control of the border area, something is becoming disturbingly clear.  The NVA is employing fear tactics not seen since the Middle Ages, tactics quite familiar to the Special Forces Team Sergeant, Alexandru Mihnea, tactics last used by his most famous ancestor, Vlad Ţepeş, better known as Vlad Dracula. The result is a brutal battle in the hottest conflict of the Cold War: Vietnam.

 

My ASA background came into play with the 33rd Technical Reconnaissance Platoon, a Viet Cong Signal Intercept unit. Their exploints set up the most devious sub-plot in the book. On our side, the Special Forces Intell Sergeant taps into his ASA contacts for intelligence on the NVA units.
 

This book gives a good account of how the Special Forces border camps operated to deny the communists control of the border areas from their sanctuaries in Cambodia. 

 

I dedicated this book to every Special Forces soldier who served on an A Team in Vietnam.

 

The book is available from Whiskey Creek Press. I also have a supply of books for sale at $15.  I will sign the book, endorsing it to the recipient. They can be ordered from me directly at my above address.  More information can be found on my website: http://cliffordgissell.com.  The book can also be purchased directly from the publisher. Sometime in the near future it will be available at amazon.com. 
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GLUBKA, Roger A (Butch) YOB: 1944 E1-E3-E1 72B Det 27, FE64-JL65, (CW4 Michelle), 199 Grewia Pl., Unit 101, Honolulu, HI 96818, 808-450-3406, rglubka@hawaii.rr.com
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You included my little blurb in DOOL #186 but didn’t show the photo or was it that I forgot to attach it to my email?   The black guy is Hall, and I’m kneeling in front with sun glasses but who are the other mugs? Also, change my phone number to 808-450-3406 and my wife’s rank is CW4.  
The wife sent me this "url site" about Camp Humphreys  that some old-timer ASA Vet’s might be interested in reading: http://kalaniosullivan.com/OsanAB/USFKCampHumphreys.html  The first page has links to "OLDIES" music that we can all relate too.  Big problems with building up Pyeongtaek because of the corruption and problems with contractors not being paid, nothing new for the "Land of the Morning Calm".
You have to keep scrolling down to read about the ASA being there  and then almost to the very bottom of the document to get the current status of construction.  There isn't any way that this work will be done before 2012.  There's a lot of buildings to be built.
             


HARTRANFT, Bill, YOB: 1943, RA13735181, E3-E5, 058, Ops Co, Det 27, 18OC62-27JL64, (Sheila), 728 Battersea Rd., Ocean City, NJ 08226, 609-814-0056, wdhartranft1@comcast.net E4 DOR 1AU63 - DOOL #186 is super.  It's very obvious how much time and effort you've put into your passion.  cok tes effendi.

HOLLOWELL, Herbert P Jr., 058 Det 4, 58-59, (Sandra), 4845 Cullen Rd., Virginia Beach, VA 23455, 757-460-0294, hhollowell@aol.com -  

Herb was one of the 32 ditty-boppers 

who thought that they would have a 

great tour of duty in Germany until 

they were alerted for reassignment 

to Sinop during the Lebanon Crises 

in 1958. 

Hi Elder, I will attend the 2008 reunion, but will sleep at home.  I live less than 10 minutes from Lake Wright in Virginia Beach..  Do I need to sign up anywhere?  I played golf at Lake Wright three times in April.  I just got in from Williamsburg. I am a gallery marshall for the Michelob LPGA Golf Tournament at Kingsmill.  The Pro-Am is today, and the Tournment starts tomorrow.  The places of interest that you have identified are good ones.  I can probably add to them, if you want more.  There are several good golf courses we seniors play at that cost less than $30 for cart and green fees during the week (it was $26.00 at Lake Wright).   I have my favorite places to eat too, especially seafood. Sandra and I met you and Patty at Fort Meade at the ASA picnic a couple years ago.  I was an O58 in Sinop from July 58-July 59.  Five or six years ago, we attented a wedding on the Victory Rover, and then last year, we sailed on it for a wedding reception.  It is a nice sail up and down the Elizabeth River. Herb
HOUGHTON , James E. Jr.  YOB 1935, RA13492192, E4-E5, Det 4, MR56-AP57 (Sally), 124 Lindberg Ave, Johnstown, PA. 15905, 814-255-2431, jeh124@atlanticbb.net
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Elder, you have been on my case for sometime about writing about my tour in the ASA and experiences on “THE HILL” called Det 4 or simply SINOP, so here goes.  I enlisted in the Army on 18 February 1954 at Pittsburgh, PA.  Believe it or not, it was a Air Force recruiter at Pittsburgh who suggested that I enlist for the ASA.  I asked about the ASA and was told that it required a Top Secret clearance and that I would be trained at Fort Devens.  Thus, that’s how I got into the ASA.  For some reason they sent me to Camp Pickett in Blackstone, VA for basic training and the others to Fort Knox, KY.  Camp Pickett has an interesting history in that it was used as a German and Italian POW camp beginning in 1944.  The perimeters of the barracks and other buildings were surrounded with barbed wire and the perimeter of Camp Number 1 was still there when I was there.  My basic training was … the ten-mile hike and the … obstacle course.  I was very good at that sort of thing.  I weighed about 140 pounds then.  I was in perfect health.  I enjoyed that sort of thing.
I completed basic and was sent to Devens and waited for 6 weeks for a radio repairman class to begin.  None did and I found myself on orders for Arlington Hall Station where I OJT’d in the Motor Pool to be a driver of vehicles. It was there that I met Ernie Barndt who was from Somerset, PA and Gene McConnell who was from the Carolina’s.  McConnell and I were drivers and they awarded us the MOS of 642.10 while Barndt was already trained as a mechanic. We three somehow got it into our heads to volunteers for duty in Sinop and Barndt and I extended our enlistments by one year to get the Turkey experience..
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 It was an experience that today I wouldn’t exchange for anything and we three have maintained that friendship for 53 years and counting.  

We three flew PAN AM to Ankara and processed thru the small Det 4-1 processing unit there.  We three rode a Turkish bus to Sinop and were assigned to the motor pool when we got to the HILL.   
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The above photo was taken in 1956 by Jim Houghton who describes it as a Turk Army radar site on the HILL. 
but it wasn’t long after that Lt. Bob Posner was looking for some people with any  electrical experience so I again volunteered and got a new Temporary MOS. I really enjoyed working with the construction of the first buildings including the Powerhouse and the Clubhouses.  
I remember some nights when we were watching a movie and the lights would go out and Mac and I would have to make the run to find where the line brake was. The wire we were using was not the material that should have been on poles, but that was what we had. The good stuff was used for the operations systems and the rest of the post made due with what was available. 
             [image: image28.jpg]



As I was reading some of the letters about the early day on the Hill  - it brought back memories that I thought were gone. When the Russian MIG’s would fly so close that you could see the pilots smiling down at us would really get you thinking.. One morning I went out to the transmitter on the point and there were Russian ships setting just off the coast looking up at us. That gave me a funny feeling. It was during this period that the Suez Crisis and the Hungarian Revolution was taking place and we were a bit worried about what they were up to. As I recall it was in October - November 1956 when the Israeli forces swept across the desert and captured the Sinai area and after this ‘war’ the PLO was established and still exists. It was during this period that the students in Budapest demonstrated against Communist government in Hungary and the Soviets brought in additional divisions to quell the up-rising.  
One of the first things we built was the operations buildings and the powerhouse. We started with three 100 KW diesel generators and a 60 KW and I understand that they didn’t last too long before they were replaced. 
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I can still see the Turkish carpenters cutting the lumber by hand.  It was a wonder that we got anything built. I remember hauling the sand for the concrete from the beach and one day someone dug up a human skull and tied to the hood of the iki bacuk truck and drove right up through town. When he got to the hill there were Turkish police right behind him. I believe he got a talking to by Major Jim Green. I understand that there was a skull in a safe in one of the offices. I wonder if that was the skull?

We were told that we were not to try to take pictures of the women or girls. Well, this is one that I took that almost got me in trouble. We were hauling sand one day when this young girl walked over the hill and I couldn’t resist the temptation to take her picture. I showed her my camera and ask if I could take her picture and she just stood there, so I snapped the picture and just then her brothers believe they were, came over the hill and saw what I was taking her picture and they were not happy, yelling and screaming at me. Needless to say I got out of there real fast, but I got the picture and here it is.
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This is only a few thoughts that I have for now. 

Thanks Elder for all the work you have put into the DOOL.  
Sally and I really enjoyed the 2007 reunion and are looking forward to seeing everyone in Norfolk in 2008. 

HULL, James Richard, YOB 1942 RA18678288 E3-E4 MP Det 27, NO63-JN64, (Janice), 2326 Ripple Creek Ln., Edmond, OK 73012, 405-348-8533, jamesrichardhull@att.net  - The following is the suspicious write-up on HULL that appeared in DOOL#186 and on 1 May 2008 I found the REST OF THE STORY on the monthly RAO Bulleton dated 1 May 2008.  Please note that the source, NewsOK.com, for the article was dated 22 April  2008 meaning that the indictment had already been made when he called me in an attempt for me to confirm his Vietnam claims. WOW- - -gH
This is a rather unusual contact.  First a Joe Putnam from Oklahoma called me on 26 April 2008 asking if I knew a James Richard Hull who served as an MP at Det 27 in 1963-64.  He explained that he had found my newsletter when he googled Det 27. I checked my roster for HULL and nil found.  He further explained that this Hull is his brother-in-law and that he needs verification that he served at Det 27 and also that when he departed Turkey he was sent to Vietnam on TDY and that several 058’s or 059’s went with him.  The next day Hull called me.  We had a long chat and the names that he mentioned – I verified.  Those names were Col Dennis Barton, Lt Col Homer Butler, CPT Freddy G. Musgrove, 1SG Hamilton, Spooks  and Ed Register  

VA FRAUD UPDATE 08:  A federal grand jury has indicted an Edmond OK man on making false claims about injuries and awards while serving in the Vietnam War. James Hull 66, faces three counts of using false documents and one count of falsely receiving a military medal. Charges arose from an investigation by the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Office of Inspector General Division. Hull is accused of signing and submitting fraudulent forms in March 2005 and March 2006 to the Veterans Administration to support his claims for disabilities that happened as a result of combat in Vietnam.  According to court documents, Hull also submitted fraudulent citations for a Silver Star and Meritorious Service Medal he claimed he received as a result of his military service in Vietnam between 1964 and 1965.  An investigation revealed that Hull was assigned to military units in the Republic of Turkey, Fort Walters, Texas, and San Francisco during the times he claimed to be in Vietnam, according to court documents. [Source: NewsOK.com article 22 Apr 08 ++]

ISLER, Rod, YOB: 1945, E4-E5, 05H, Det 4-4,15OC68-70, (Kyuhee), 1703 Mansion Ridge Road., Annapolis, MD 21401, 410-849-3482, goaisler@aol.com Ret MG

Rod Isler informs that he and Kyuhee intend to visit with us in Indiana, PA and visit the sites in the area such as the Flight 93 memorial, the Horse Shoe Curve and the Jimmy Stewart museum to name a few.  He also informed that he will be visiting Kyuhee’s mother in Korea in September and will not be able to attend the 2008 reunion.  Rod is now fully retired.  His last position was as vice president and general manager for the Intelligence, Surveillance and Reconnaissance Systems division at General Dynamics Advanced Information Systems. Prior to that he was vice president for the Intelligence Systems line of business, overseeing program management, multi-intelligence mission management, imagery processing, high-spec signal processing, high-performance computing, systems engineering, software development and research and development at facilities in Maryland, Virginia, California and Minnesota.   

Before joining General Dynamics, he served as the director of operations for the Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA) within the Department of Defense. He also served as the associate director of the Central Intelligence for Military Support at the Central Intelligence Agency and as the associate deputy director for operations (military support) at the National Security Agency.

Rod Isler retired from the U.S. Army in 2002 after a 34-year military career with the rank of Major General. His significant assignments included being a member of the ASA as a PVT thru SP5 ditty-bopper at Det 4-4 at Karamursel, Turkey, Commander 501st Military Brigade and U.S. Forces Korea/J2 and deputy C2, Combined Forces Command; Assistance Chief of Staff for Intelligence in Bosnia-Herzegovina; and Chief, Modernization Support Division for the Plans and Integration Directorate, Department of Army Staff.


     [image: image36.jpg]




                                         That’s Rod Isler in the background as a youngster 
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                                                       Kyuhee and Rod Isler
KENNARD, Bill E7 Det 4, 76-77, (Zelma), RV’ers in MO 573-378-6098, b.z.kennard@gmail.com -  Many of you are unaware that Zelma and I are full time RV-ers.  Our new e-mail address is b.z.kennard@gmail.com.  The “G” is not a mistake.  It is actually gmail.  Please change.
KNIEF, Ronald A 056 Det 4, OC59-JA60, 210B N. Sophie Street, Bessemer, MI 49911 906-667-0012, ronknief@sbcglobal.net
Ron sent me info on a Rich Mish who has been servicing the R-390/R-R-390A series of receivers since 1980 and insists that the R-390 is the greatest vacuum tube receiver ever made.  If interested go to:  http://www.dxing.com/r390/mish.htm    
         Ron Knief’s excellent BIO  is included in the 2003 Memory Book CD.                         .                                                           
LAS, Walt DOB 1939 TK#4 058 Det 27, NO62-AU64, (Theresa), 2 Vincent Dr., Parsippany, NJ 07054, 973-263-0911, wrl300m@yahoo.com
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                          Walt Las and Ed Wagner, 1964, at Manzarali Station
Walt and Terri Las will be attending the 2008 reunion and hopes that many of his old ditty-boppers also show up.  The following are the names of those that he remembers from his days at Det 27:  Ed (Wags) Wagner, Jeff Wadley, Francis Hannon, John Smith, Doug Potts,  Larry Meade, Preston Martin, Bob Mullins, Jim Hopkins, Andy Harris, Bob Teague, Larry Wiese, Richard Cullen, Bob Martin, Francis Garner, George D. Bowen, John Sammet, Bill Shortridge, Phil Wiles, Ted Rasmussen, Lloyd Cridlebaugh, Rod Tully and of course Capt Gerald G. Gibbs who was a 1952 West Point graduate. His best friend and roommate at Manzarali was Wags Wagner and hopes that Wags will be able to attend the 2008 reunion.  
Walt is now retired from a Steel Distributor in New Jersey where he worked for 49 years and now is enjoying his golden years
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                  Above is the LAS family posing for a group photo in 2004
                     L-R, Back Row:  Laura, Walter Austin, Lucy and Andy

                     L-R, Front Row:  Walt, Maureen and Theresa (Terri)
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Above is my Manzarali roommate, Ed (Wags) Wagner, posing with newly acquired field gear in 1964 and now he felt like he was in the real army. 
NOVACHECK, Lou Det 4, 81-82, PO Box 482, Cudahy, WI 53110, 414-334-0030, luigibasco@gmail.com
Here's something the cryppies will enjoy.

 

080501Quantum Cryptography -The Unholy Grail

Daily Galaxy
 
Quantum cryptography has been a Holy Grail for security researchers since the idea was proposed, the promise of a new standard in absolutely unbreakable communications.  But it's a new standard in the Microsoft sense: "Use our brilliant new system, because we're making sure the old one doesn't work anymore."

 

The most common security algorithm used online is RSA, an encryption system designed by MIT researchers Ron Rivest, Adi Shamir and Leonard Adlemen in 1977 (hence RSA, Rivest-Shamir-Adlemen).  The idea is that any numerical code can be cracked, so rather than try to invent one that's unbreakable you settle for one that would take a really long time - everybody involved is dead because the sun has exploded five billion years later kind of long time.  The system is scalable too - every time computers improve, you just make your RSA bit-string longer to exponentially increase the processing power needed to crack it before the user dies of old age.

That's where quantum computers come in.  They operate using "qubits" which can be in every possible state at once - so an eight-qubit system could represent every possible 8 regular-bit piece of data.  It still collapses into just one regular 8-bit state when you look at it, so the quantum nature of the data was just a mathematical oddity until MIT Professor Peter Shor came up with an algorithm that could access this "every possible state" property to crack the RSA problem.  Since then the race to build a quantum computer has been running in earnest.

However, quantum mechanics also promises a replacement for the redundant RSA.  Key codes can be transmitted in pairs of particles in such a way that they can't be copied, and these keys can then be used to make a truly uncrackable code.  By uncopiable, we mean that the act of a spy even looking at the keycode will destroy it - and the receiver immediately knows to use a different one.  This is known as Quantum Key Distribution (QKD), and an EU Initiative for "Secure Communication based on Quantum Cryptography" (SEQOQC) claims it will demonstrate a network-ready version of the technology this October in Vienna.  You can be sure security experts worldwide will be paying close attention, as well as a couple of 00-agents and possibly Q.

But you have to be careful of the hype.  While the theory of quantum communications promises absolute security, there's a lot of room between theory and actual practice for problems.  Researchers at the University of Toronto have already demonstrated a successful spy-attack on a commercial QKD device, based on particular aspects of hardware not quite delivering the idealized situation.  Because you'll always have people messing things up.  Remember - you can use the very basic physics of the universe to transmit an absolutely secure code around the globe, but you can't stop the person at the other end writing it on a yellow sticky on the side of their monitor.

Posted by Luke McKinney.

Links:

Quantum Cryptography
Cracking a quantum channel (warning, heavy physics ahead!) 


-- 
"The music business is a cruel and shallow money trench, a long plastic hallway where thieves and pimps run free, and good men die like dogs. There's also a negative side."
— Hunter S. Thompson

That whenever any Form of Government becomes destructive of these Ends, it is the Right of the People to alter or to abolish it, and to institute new Government.
– Declaration of Independence

PRUITT, William R. (Bill) YOB 1938 NG/RA23185349 E5 76Y Det 4, AU64-JL65 & NO76-OC77, (Carolyn), 350 Steeplechase Dr., ,  Campbellsville, KY 42178, 270-465-6371,   bobcarol1@windstream.net  - Elder:  Add William and Carolyn Pruitt to the reunion list in September. Our current address is 350 Steeplechase Drive, Campbellsville, KY 42718; email bobcarol1@windstream.net. We are enjoying reading the DOOLs. You do a great job.  Bill Pruitt
STUBBS, Steve YOB 1943 RA16750027 E3-E4 286 Det 4, OC63-OC64, 808 N. Main St., Lowell, NC 28098, 704-824-5446, pstubbs@carolina.rr.com  
This email was sent to John Harmon:  My name is Steve Stubbs, I was on The Hill between 9-63 and first week of 10-64, also a 286 (.1) and in the Det. 4-era photo in the latest DOOL#186, your face is very familiar. I suspect we were on different tricks (I can never remember what "my" trick number was...maybe 3?). If you ever messed around down at the "KBOK studio" (small, old Turk building behind Special Services and Snack Bar) I was probably there as myself and a guy by the name of Reid found all the equipment in an inactive state and got it going again during the Summer of '64 (KBOK had many "lives" over a 20+ year history, I'm finding out!).

Some of the names of 286 and/or tech types I worked with and remember included Larry DeRemus (my roomie), Jim Cooper (tall guy from Maine), Frank Fitzhenry (who was probably so short by the time you arrived on the Hill, you couldn't even see him!), Bill Lovell (California?), an E-6 by the name of Donald L. Stockdale (Alabama) and Denny Dzura (so blond his hair was almost white). Fitz and I have been in contact for several years and have gotten together a few times with our wives...I live just outside Charlotte, NC and they are in the Tampa Bay area. We even went to Elder's Myrtle Beach get-together last Fall and really enjoyed it. Highly recommend you try one of those...

Besides Fitz, we are in touch with several more people from the general '63-'64 era. A regular email buddy is Bert Miller, who was the airplane mechanic back then and probably doesn't live all that far from you (Masonville, IA, north of Cedar Rapids). Give me a day or two and I'll roster up some names and email as some may be people you remember.

Now well into "old fartdom," those days on The Hill don't seem that long ago, do they?

John Harmon’s reply:  Your Email was interesting, thank you.   I do remember your name for some reason - but none of the others except Sgt E6 Don Stockdale.  I think we were Trick 4 and Stockdale was our chief.  He was fairly short, small build, blond hair as I recall.  I can't picture you right now, but I should be able to - poor memory!  There was a small electronics hobby shop that I was involved with toward the end of my assignment - do you remember?  Also we were trying to put together a (secret) MARS station??  KBOK sounds familiar, but no lightbulbs, sorry.  I'm going to forward this on to Al Green, as we were trying to remember Stockdales name!!  I'll get back to you when I have more time.  THANKS again--------------.   One more thing that's kinda unusual  --  we lived near Charlotte, also.  Harrisburg and Concord were home for 18 years.  I helped open the new IBM plant in Charlotte and worked at the site until I retired (1991)
WAITE, Daryl L., E3-E4, Det 66, DE63-JA65, (Hope), 33 N. Washington, Carthage, IL 62321, 217-357-2884, k9jpg@hotmail.com 
Came across the below photo from my uncle who served in WWI.  This is a 'fully equipped wireless station' of the era.   Technology advanced during the 45 years between then and our tours at Manzarali.  And -- we are now 45 years beyond the Manzarali years. Daryl

[image: image41.jpg]A FULLY EQUIPPED WIRELESS STATION OPERATED BY U. S. TROOPS.





WALCHER, Steve YOB 1949 E3-E5 Spec Svcs Det 4, 69-70, (Gloria), 4527 Butler Dr., Decatur, IL 62526, 217-875-6840.  Stevew68@comcast.net Ret CW2
Green Hornet, - Due to fuel expenses, the wife and I will not be attending the 2008 reunion.  Hopefully we will see you in 2009!  Steve & Gloria Walcher
WOLFF, Walter F., YOB: 1930 04051131 CPT AIS S-4 Det 27,  NO62-JN66, (Ethel), 3120 Naamans Rd Wilmington, DE 19810, 302-479-0478, bacchic2@comcast.net  

Please note my new email address.
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